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100% Attendance Competition – Collect the Wristbands! 

Our 100% Attendance Competition continues as the children continue to collect all the coloured 

wristbands for best attendance. Today they would have received their YELLOW wristband, so a big 

Well Done to everyone who collected theirs today. In the classes, ‘Best Attendance’ this week in KS1 was 

achieved by Dove Class with 99%. Reception’s best attendance was won by Kingfisher Class with 98% . Well 

done to both classes. 

  

What We Have Been Doing 

This week in Nursery we have had a lovely visit from our local Policeman. He was able to talk to the children 

about being a police officer and how he can help us. We would love to have some more guests, so if you are 

able to give 5-10 mins to talk about your role it really does enhance the children’s learning and 

we would be very grateful. As the weather is warming up, please can we remind you all to give 

your child a sunhat and water bottle. We will leave some sun cream outside if you wish to use it 

for your child. Don’t forget the Induction Meeting for our current Nursery children going to 

Reception in September is on Tuesday, 2nd July at 5.30pm in the Infant Hall. 

 

The Reception children have had another amazing week. They have continued learning about 

the different types of shark, the biggest being 12m long and the smallest the size of a 

chocolate biscuit! We have shared some wonderful knowledge on sharks and the children 

have been very creative.  In maths we have been continuing to count in 2s, 5s and 10s; see if 

your child can teach you how to count like this at home.  

 

This week in Year 1 the children have been investigating the germs which grow on our hands. 

We rubbed our hands on bread and sealed them in plastic bags. Then we cleaned our hands 

using soap and rubbed them on to the bread. We will be observing the differences we see 

throughout the week. In English we have finished reading ‘Beegu’ by Alexis Deacon. The 

children have designed their own aliens from play dough and described them using 

interesting adjectives.  

 

The children in Year 2 have had a great week reading and creating their own different types of poems. They 

have been learning that there are many different types of poems including abecedarius, haiku and free verse. 

Ask your child if they can remember what each of these are. In maths the children have been using 

their knowledge of numbers to solve problems this week.  They have created bar charts, Venn 

diagrams and solved word problems.  

The children are getting very excited for sports day and we have been practising during P.E.  

Can you please remember to send in a P.E kit  for your child if they don't already have one in 

school. 

  

We have also started practising our end of year show - 'CROAK' which you will be invited to come along and 

see.  Tickets will be available for the following dates and times:- 

 

Monday 15th July 2.00pm - Adults with younger children are welcome to come along to this performance 

Tuesday 16th July 9.30 am - Adults Only  

Tuesday 16th July 2.00pm - Adults Only 

 

Please lookout for the letter with further information coming home with your child today! 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Summer Parents’ Evening Appointments 

Our  Summer Parents’ Evening appointments are still available to book on-line at SCOPAY.com. 

The evening will be a chance to look at the children’s work and their classroom, followed by a consultation with the 

class teacher. The discussion will focus on the End of Year Report which parents will take away at the end of the 

meeting.   

 

The Parents’ Evening dates are as follows:   

Infant School:  Wednesday, 10th July  4.00pm until 7.00pm  

Thursday, 11th July  3.30pm until 5.30pm 

Junior School:      Tuesday, 9th July   3.40pm until 5.40pm 

Wednesday, 10th July  4.00pm until 7.00pm 

 

 

PTA Weekly Update 

Wow! What an amazing day it turned out to be for our Summer Fair last weekend. 

It was a beautiful, sunny day with so much going on including a circus act, 

fairground rides, go-karts, beekeeper demonstrations and a bbq! Our fantastic 

School Choir sang beautifully, the Infant Street Dance club showcased a wonderful 

dance routine. A massive ‘Thank You’ to everyone who came along on the day to support the school and to every 

person who volunteered in some way to either set up, cook, run a stall or help tidy up afterwards. We couldn’t have 

done it without your help. We would also like to thank ASDA who donated all the refreshments and ‘Spud’ the Gnome 

who has now gone to his new home. ASDA kindly doubled the takings from these two stalls! As a 

result, we are delighted to announce that the overall amount raised was just over £4,000! In 

addition to this amount, we also raised another £2,000 from the parking for the Metallica Concert 

on the 20th June. The money will be put towards the refurbishment of both school playgrounds. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Day – Friday, 12th July 

• Sports Day will be held on Friday 12th July 

• Reception will commence from 9.15am until 10.15am 

• Year 1 & Year 2 will commence from 10.30am until 11.50am 

• From 12.00pm until 12.30pm there will be a Whole School Picnic 

• Remember, there will be no hot food service on the day. If you would like the 

school to provide your child with a free school packed lunch, please return the 

reply slip on the letter sent home last week  

 

Video Games Information 

Please find information from the Local Authority about Video Game Safety. 

 


